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Radford University faculty and staff 

CALL TO ORDER 

Dr. Susan Whealler Johnston, Chair, formally called the meeting to order at 10:34 a.m. in the Board 

Room, Third Floor, Martin Hall on the campus of Radford University and noted that pursuant to the 

draft Agenda as published “All start times for committees are approximate only. Committees 



meetings may begin either before or after the listed approximate start time as committee members are 

ready to proceed.” 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

Dr. Johnston asked for a motion to approve the February 16, 2017 agenda. Mr. Randy Marcus so 

moved, Ms. Krisha Chachra seconded, and the agenda, as published, was unanimously approved. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Dr. Johnston asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the November 10, 2016 meeting of the 

Academic Affairs Committee, as published. Mr. Marcus so moved, Dr. Rachel Fowlkes seconded the 

motion, and the November 10, 2016 minutes were unanimously approved. A copy of the approved 

minutes can be found at http://www.radford.edu/content/bov/home/meetings/minutes.html. 

REPORT FROM THE PROVOST 

Dr. Joe Scartelli announced the forthcoming retirement of Dean Dennis Grady, College of Graduate 

Studies and Research, and introduced Dr. Laura Jacobsen, who will serve in this leadership capacity. 

Dr. Scartelli reminded the committee that, at the November 10, 2016 meeting, he provided an 

overview report on accreditation of programs at Radford University. Some of the accredited 

programs lead to eligibility to sit for a licensure.  Among the most important and rigorous is the 

NCLEX-RN for Nursing. Once again, Radford University Nursing graduates far exceeded the 

national and state pass-rate averages for “first-time test-takers”.  In 2016, students scored 94.4 

percent exceeding both the national average of 88.1 percent and the Virginia state average at 88.2 

percent. 

Dr. Scartelli also highlighted international activity in Academic Affairs: 

 Dr. Jennifer McDonel, Department of Music, and two of her music education students,

traveled to Nepal presenting professional development workshops on best practices for

teaching music to young children.

 Dr. Robert Trent, Department of Music, traveled with six of his guitar students to Vietnam

and Thailand in a cultural and musical collaboration with musicians from those countries.

 Jim Borling, Director of Music Therapy, presented clinical workshops in Spain on the Bonny

Method of Guided Imagery and Music, an area in which he has earned “fellow” status.

 Dr. George Low, Dean of the College of Business and Economics travelled to Bangalore,

India in early January to investigate the possibility of offering our MBA program on the

campus of the Ramaiah Institute of Management Studies (RIMS).

 Dr. Paul Currant, Director of International Education traveled to Beijing, Jinan, Shanghai,

Nanjing visiting five universities.

 Dr. Matthew Turner, School of Communication, traveled to Iceland on a McGlothlin Faculty

Travel Award.

 Dr. Egan Green, Department of Criminal Justice, traveled to London on a McGlothlin Faculty

Travel Award to conduct research on issues related to wildlife crime, such as poaching and

smuggling of endangered animals.

 Dr. Amanda Kellogg, Department of English, travelled to London to present her research at

the Gloriana Conference, which annually presents research in all disciplines on the life and

times of Queen Elizabeth 1.

http://www.radford.edu/content/bov/home/meetings/minutes.html


 Dr. Jolanta Wawrzycka, Department of English, traveled to Rome with adjunct instructor, Ms.

Katherine Smith, a graduate student, and an undergraduate student, to present their research at

the James Joyce student research conference.  Dr. Wawrzycka gave the keynote address at the

conference.

REPORT FROM THE FACULTY SENATE PRESIDENT  

Dr. Carter Turner, Faculty Representative for the Faculty Senate, reported that faculty are in early 

discussions regarding CORE 101 and 102 and the possibility of meeting course objectives utilizing 

courses within student’s respective majors. If successful, this could free up 6 hours of curriculum and 

university resources while allowing students to take additional courses within their majors. This 

effort is faculty generated, based on feedback from faculty and students. He further reported on 

several High Impact Practice programs implemented by faculty in the Departments of Criminal 

Justice, Physics and the School of Teacher Education. Several of the programs are community-based 

outreach. It was noted that High Impact Practices could be used as a retention tool.  

DISCUSSION ITEM 

Process for new Program Development 

Dr. Scartelli briefly described the process for development of curriculum proposals involving 

substantive program changes and new programs. He explained that ideas come from conferences, 

colleagues across the country, workshops, market demand, etc. Once an idea is formulated, faculty 

develop an outline of the program and start the vetting and approval process. The approval process at 

the undergraduate level starts with and follows in order: Department Curriculum Committee, 

Department Chair/School Director, College Curriculum Committee, College Dean, Professional 

Education Committee, Undergraduate Curriculum and Catalog Committee. Additionally, for graduate 

level courses, the proposal also goes through the Graduate Affairs Council and the Graduate Dean.  

At this point, the Governance Structure involves approval from the Student Government Association 

and the Faculty Senate, ending up in the Office of the Provost.  At this point, the President, followed 

by the Board of Visitors consider the proposal. The State Council of Higher Education for Virginia 

(SCHEV) and finally SACS (if substantive) determine the outcome. Most proposals have a timeline 

of two years.  

There was discussion about the Board of Visitors having earlier review of proposals. It was 

determined that, if a proposal has a substantive change or if it is a new program, proposals would be 

brought before the Board of Visitors Academic Affairs Committee for review and discussion one 

meeting prior to being placed on agenda for decision.  

Proposal for Doctor of Education (Ed.D.)  

Dr. Kenna Colley, Dean of the College of Education and Human Development and Dr. Brad Bizzell, 

Associate Professor in the School of Teacher Education and Leadership, discussed the proposal for 

the Doctor of Education (Ed.D.) including description of the specific Ed.D. aspects, the cohort model, 

needs assessment and costs for the program. Dr. Colley also noted that the proposal supports the adult 

learner, online population and fits within Radford University strengths in education.  A copy of the 

Proposal for Ed.D., is attached hereto as Attachment A and B and is made a part hereof. 



ADJOURNMENT  

With no further business to come before the Committee, Dr. Susan Whealler Johnston, Chair, 

requested a motion to adjourn. Mr. Marcus so moved, Ms. Chachra seconded, and the motion was 

unanimously approved. Meeting adjourned at 12:04 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Ms. Mary Weeks 

Secretary to the Board of Visitors 
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